

North Pocono Jr. Trojans
Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2017

- The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm.
- All Board Members, except Tara and Paul Shotto, were in attendance.
- Mission Statement was read.
- Minutes of the Jan 2017 meeting were read.
 - Motion to accept minutes made by Ed Mensel and seconded by Greg Boettinger.
- Treasurer's report was read as follows:
 - **Beginning Balance:** \$ 32,759.01
 - **Ending Balance:** \$ 18,259.01
 - **\$15,000** added to the CDTreasurer's report was accepted by Ed Mensel and seconded by Greg Boettinger.
- Fundraising:
 - Parent's Night Out is scheduled for the Y Knot on March 4th. We still need basked for it.
 - Another night out will be scheduled once the season starts at Slingshots. Possibly a date in August before the 1st game.
 - Planning is under way for the Purse Bingo on 4/23/17 for the A Squad to go to Pine Forest. Stacey will organize a date to shop for the purses. We need to get an event page set up online to promote it.
 - Flyers for all upcoming fundraisers will be available at registration.
- Cheerleading:
 - Competition will be broken down as:
 - National League in the afternoon: Lakeland, NP, Valley View, Abington North, Abington South, North Scranton, West Scranton
 - American League in the morning: Olyphant, Wayne Highlands, Old Forge, Riverside, Delaware Valley, Wallenpaupack, Dunmore
 - A Squad camp dates for Pine Forest will be June 15-18. Moriah would like have some of the jr coaches go to camp to help.
 - Moriah would like to add clear raincoats to the cheer uniform next season. They would be part of the items that the cheerleaders would purchase with their crop tops, bags, etc.
 - Moriah is planning to inventory the equip room soon.
 - There was a small group of cheerleaders that participated in the NP wrestling meet. It went well.
- Football:
 - There was no ACC meeting so nothing new to report there. John will be checking with them to confirm the rules for A team weight changes also. Also, he will confirm with them that any players/cheerleaders coming in with the new teams must follow our ACC guidelines.
 - John would like the league to purchase a camcorder and assign someone to film all of the games. If anyone knows anything about camcorders, like which is the best to buy, input would be appreciated.
 - Home games in Aug may be possible with the new field. Also, we may try to schedule a Sat night game. Amy will check with the school district to see about those things. Coach

Dohlon wants the turf used as often as possible for games and practices. John will speak with Supt. McGraw also.

- Coaches mtg in Mar or Apr with Coach Dohlon and his staff. John will let them know when we have dates.
 - All uniforms are accounted for.
 - There was additional money added to the CD for helmets and if possible some more shoulder pads
 - Paul and John are trying to setup some reps to come make presentations to educate parents/board members about the current equip available on the market.
 - Paul is hoping to distribute football equip the week before practice starts.
- Vice President:
 - Dates for registration are confirmed and approved by the districts.
 - Lottery tickets and registration forms are ready to go.
- President:
 - Couple of player items:
 - Melissa Siguenza has a doctor's note regarding his age. She would like to keep him on D another season. That would be up to Coach Tim and ACC. John doesn't think there should be a problem.
 - We also have to check with ACC regarding team placement for Max Malec.
 - Bishop Photo would like to come to our next meeting to make a presentation for their photo bid.
- New Business:
 - Coach Rick has been asked to assist on the freshman football team. He is willing and able to continue coaching A Team as long as the board is ok with it. Everyone was fine with it.
- Motion to adjourn at 8:02pm made by Rick Kryeski and seconded by Greg Boettinger